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LCPS P&C  
Minutes of Meeting 

Date: Tuesday 2nd August 2022 
Time: 6:30pm – 8:00pm Via Zoom 

 

Attendees 

1. Darshini Heaney, LCPS P&C President 
2. David Roberts, LCPS P&C Treasurer  
3. Caleb Taylor, LCPS P&C Secretary 
4. Em Patterson, LCPS P&C School 

Community 
5. Tony Nolan, School Council  
6. Renee Maxwell, LCPS Community 

Partnership 
7. Victor Tan, LCPS Relieving Principal 
8. Grace Latucca ,LCPS Relieving Deputy 

Principal 
9. Lara Wehby, Fun Run Race Director 

 

10. Myles Davis   
11. Emily Milne   
12. Lorna Baker, LCPS Uniform Convenor 
13. Karen Solway, LCPS Canteen 
14. Brendan Hood  
15. Megan Anderson, LCPS Teacher   
16. Anne – Marie Cooke, LCPS Teacher  
 

 
 

No. 
Agenda 

Item/Topic 
Discussion and Next Steps 

1.  Acknowledgement 
of Country / 
Welcome / Last 
meeting minutes 

Darshini Heaney: 
Welcome all, adoption of previous minutes, no changes 

2.  Presentation of 
Primary Maths 
Specialist Initative 
Program second 
part 

Megan Anderson, Ann Marie: 

• PMSI is an effective teaching way that develops competence in 
maths for students and teachers 

• Intended to be inclusive lessons with low floor high ceiling 

• This program is beginning to be embedded into LCPS maths 
programs currently  

• Please see attached slide show that was presented  

3.  Principal’s Report   Victor Tan: 

• Good evening  

• Annual school report 2021 on website now in about us 

• Thanks Megan and Ann Marie for the report this evening, I’m 
happy we have this program going through the school  

• Assistant Principal curriculam tonight, there is a request for a 
merit panel position for a parent 

• Classroom spending update, teachers were very greatful and we 
have had a wide range of use including stick insects, hatching 
chickens on the way, standing desks for students, money has 
gone to good use 

• Opportunities for students, tournament of minds, basketball, art 
show coming up, band and strings back at school as well as 
performing at Education week 

• Eleven students to open kindergarten playground at open day 

• Spelling bee has been going on at school as well as public 
speaking and chess  

•  We have one student playing for state in AFL, Raffie from year 
6, congratulations  

• Today seventy cubic metres of concrete was poured for the hall 

• Kindergarten playground now completed 

• Netball lines will be installed very shortly  

• Longueville classrooms painting completed 

• Some results on survey from children regarding school caps, do 
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you support? 92% yes. Do you have a hat 72% yes  
 

4.  Treasurers Report David Roberts 

• P&C net loss $11894 

• P&C committee net loss $37864 

• Canteen no munch monitor as yet added $8563 loss, munch 
monitor will go in back end of week around $5000, loss was 
$700 last time, reporting a gross profit breaking even and a loss 
with salary and wages 

• Fun Run $1000 loss (money for tickets due after event) 

• Uniform shop $27000 profit 

• Music Program $14000 profit will break even for the year 
 

6 Sub Committees  (a) Fun Run– Lara Wehby 

▪ Currently 753 entrants, 2018 they had 1700 entrants we are 
tracking the same as that year currently  

▪ Solid track for 1500 entrants 

▪ Total of $26700 in sponsorship and total spent to date 
$23000 as well as $20000 in registrations and merchandise 
(180 shirts and 18 visors)  

▪ $550 in donations for Sydney Community Services 

▪ Beth Croft will be ambassador again and can speak at 
school 

▪ Time trial this weekend hosted by Lane Cove Cats 

▪ Showcase coming together with a good list of local groups 

▪ Sign up looks good with Anna and Lorna coming on board 

▪ We do need a sound system if anyone can help  

▪  
 

  (b) Music – Darsh 

▪ Victor has covered, things are tracking along and looking to 
increase next year  

  
 

(c) Canteen – Karen 

• Thank you Caleb and Darsh working with the canteen to help 
with profit loss  

•  All specials now cooked in house 

• Challenges with no volunteers  

• Cashless canteen now implemented 

• Fried rice is going well and Victor tried it and enjoyed it 

• Thank you Caleb for finding a new supplier  

• We will need to look at recycled containers and forks with 
new rules coming in November  

  (d) Uniform Shop 

▪ We have opened up orders for year 6 end of year items, closing 

orders end of August with the email being sent to all year 6 

parents, could we request a printed flyer to go home with 

parents? Sales are doing well but don’t want anyone to miss out 

▪ We can now move back to site appointments as well as walk ins  

▪ Donations going well and we will arrange a sale in the near 

future  

5.  Vote for Parent 

representative on 

merit selection panel 

for new AP 

▪ Darsh opens up for any nominations 

▪ Caleb Taylor nominates  

▪ Caleb Taylor accepted as representative unopposed  

 

6. General Business 

 

▪ Vote for funding for sports uniforms for rep team members 

▪ Darsh puts up motion for $200 to support year 6 student Raffie 

with travel expenses for AFL State selection, motion passes 
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▪ Vote for funding $800 for new BBQs to be used for Fathers day 

BBQ and future events (previous BBQs out of commission)  

▪ Victor updates on electronic signs being installed next Friday 

and possibility of P&C donating $10000 for these (David to 

come back) 

▪ Working bee postponed till Term 4 due to high level of events in 

Term 3 and Fun Run same time 

▪ Open day coming up with cake stall, please donate cakes 

before 8:30am at the school canteen to be run by Em Patterson 

▪ Fathers Day BBQ Friday 2nd September  

▪ School Caps discussion  

Darsh - What is next step Victor  

Lorna – We have done research in the uniform shop that sunscreen needs to 

be applied but we cant expect teachers to put sunscreen on kids. Older years 

sense of leadership for older kids. Next step year 3 – 6 ?  

Darsh - From a GP I want to cover peoples head  

Lorna - Concern if offer to only 5 & 6 how do we stop to other years buying 

them.  

Darsh - Lets survey the parent community  

Myles - What are the next steps  

Lara - I appreciate the survey but its wrong time of year for a survey during 

wet weather and no UV.  

Victor - Rule no hat play in the shade, you cant have no hat no play its play 

in the shade, we will enforce but very hard  

Tony Nolan - On departments policy page, departments descresion  

Darsh – Lets put together a parents survey for Victor to distribute 

Brendan Hood - Did you ask if they are going to private school? No hat 

equals detention, tell them to toughen up they need to wear a hat.  

Darsh – We could look at a loop proposal to parents and only year 6  

Victor – Yes the next step is to do a parent survey  

 

 

 Close of meeting 

 

Darshini Heaney 

Thank you for attending  


